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In consideration of
HOUSE CONCURRENT RESOLUTION 83

REQUESTING THE DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE TO CONDUCT A STUDY
LAYING THE GROUNDWORK FOR IMPLEMENTATION OF THE AGRICULTURE
WATER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM, INCLUDING PERFORMING A STATEWIDE

WATER DEVELOPMENT STUDY

The purpose of House Concurrent Resolution 83 is to lay the groundwork for implementation of
the agriculture water development program including performing a statewide water development
study. The Department of Land and Natural Resources’ Commission on Water Resource
Management (Commission) supports the intent of this resolution. However, the proposed study
is unnecessary.

Section 174C-31(e), Hawaii Revised Statutes, of the State Water Code, requires the Hawaii
Department of Agriculture (DOA) to prepare a State Agricultural Water Use and Development
Plan (AWUDP). The Commission’s Statewide Frameworkfor Updating the Hawaii Water Plan
(2000) recommends additional plan elements for the AWUDP. As such, the State Water Code
and Statewide Framework for Updating the Hawaii Water Plan already includes and addresses
the study elements proposed in House Concurrent Resolution 83.
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March 10, 2011

TESTIMONY

RE HCR83: REQUESTING THE DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE TO CONDUCT A STUDY LAYING THE
GROUNDWORK FOR IMPLEMENTATION OF THE AGRICULTURE WATER DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM,

INCLUDING PERFORMING A STATEWIDE WATER DEVELOPMENT STUDY.

Chair Tsuji and Members of the Committee:

Hawaii Farm Bureau Federation on behalf of commercial farm and ranch families
and organizations in the State appreciates the intent of HCR83, requesting a study to
lay the groundwork to implement the agricultural water development program.
However, we instead request your support of SB145 which includes funds to
complete the AWUIDP as it crosses over from the Senate.

First, we would appreciate the support by the House to pass HE 1277 which provides
funding to complete the Ag Water Use and Development Plan as required by the
State Water Code. The Plan is an important document for the State Water
Commission, Legislators in setting priorities for agricultural water development
and Counties for their County Water Plans.

This resolution seeks to lay the groundwork for implementation of the Plan. The
Plan must be completed before this can be done. The Department of Agriculture is
struggling through loss of staff and other budget cuts. We need to allow them to
focus on critical functions. We ask for your continued support of FIB 1277 and
advocacy of SB 145 which includes the AWIJDP as it crosses over.

We appreciate this opportunity to provide our opinion on this important matter. If
there are questions, please contact
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